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forward to working with KPMG again next year. Off the back of the success of this partnership the 
charity is actively seeking out other organisations who may wish to partner with the VTO as part of 
their own Corporate Social Responsibility programmes. 

Schools 
We have active relationships with: St Charles Primary School, Cuthbertson Primary, Parkview 
Primary, Highpark Primary, Sandwood Primary, Oatgrove Primary, St Marnocks Primary, Kelvinside 
Academy, John Paul Academy, St Pauls High School, Hutchesons' Grammar School, Govan High 
School, The Glasgow Academy and Rosshall Academy in Glasgow. 

Financial review 

Per the Statement of Financial Activities on page 10, the charity reported net outgoing resources for 
the year of £19,417 (2021: incoming £43,192) and total reserves at 31 May 2022 of £97,464 (2021: 
£116,881) of which £29,059 related to Restricted Funds (2021: £92,128). 

Reserves policy 
It is the policy of the charity to maintain unrestricted funds (i.e. unrestricted funds not committed or 
invested in fixed assets) at a level that equates to approximately three months of unrestricted 
expenditure. At 31 May 2022, the charity's unrestricted funds per the General Fund on page 10 
amounted to £68,405 (2021: £24,753) which was acceptable to the Directors who continue their efforts 
to attract ongoing funding. 

- 5 -






































